

Silver Creek Irrigation Meeting

April 6 , 2021 4:00 p.m.

4:00 p.m. – 5 p.m. We met with representative from Concho Valley water users. They were represented by Daniel Rivera, Debbie A.R. Candelaria, Gabriella Romero (Old Concho Irrigation), Jake Romero, Joel Hensley

It was basically an hour of question and answer discussion with them hoping to come up with ideas that might help them change and improve their current system which is not working well.

1. Called to order at 5:01 p.m.

2. Present: Vance Muder, Joe Rencher, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Brad Hatch, Will Flake, Don Shumway

3. Motion by Kyle , second by Terry , unanimous to approve the minutes from the March meeting.

5. Finances: The Board viewed the February and March bank statements.

6. The Board discussed the policy of water not allocated to those are a year behind in payment until it is paid. We are still working at determining how to reallocate the water until the payment is made.

Motion by Vance, second by Terry , unanimous to hold their water until the current year is paid in full. Some of the delinquent accounts are coming in but the big problem is what to do with the water on garden shares.

7. Guderian Proposal: Vance suggested that we have them pay half of the delinquent amount and sign a severance and transfer.

Motion by Terry, second by Kyle, unanimous to present that offer to Guderians. If they find that not acceptable we would turn the matter over to our attorney for collection.

8. We discussed a few water schedule changes. Noelle sent corrected copies of the log for us to put in our notebooks.

9. We've received about nine back as undeliverable, but Terry has been working on them.

10. Lake report and water measurement: Daggs – 31.25 feet , Leak - 0 gpm, Fish Hatchery – Flow in 870 gpm, flow out 896 gpm, Rainbow Springs 572 gpm, Silver Creek Boulevard 9.21 cfs

12. Kyle had written a letter expressing the District support for Don Shumway to take to NRCS to see if the Flood Control District could get help with the Millet Swell.

13. Leaky Valves: All the valves listed have been corrected except the Travis Tenney valve. Brad needs to see exactly where the leak is when the water is there. After he looks at it he will take care of that valve.

14. District Foreman report: All the wells are on. Well #1 had problems but APS has fixed it. Terry suggested that we need to check the contacts in all the wells at least once a year. Terry said he would check them when he and Brad can arrange a time.

15. Camp Silver Creek: We haven't heard anything from the Church yet.

16. Four Bay: Terry has contacted the contact person but they have not returned his calls.

Next meeting scheduled for May 4, 2021 5:00 p.m.

Adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

Joe Rencher, Secretary